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BE SAFE                                    BE RESPECTFUL                             BE RESPONSIBLE 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

DATE EVENT 

18/10 Prep 2018 Parent/Caregiver Information Session 

20/10 School Disco 

25/10 P – 3 Swimming 

25/10 Prep Transition – School Tour 

27/10 World Teacher’s Day 

27/10 Day for Daniel Morcombe – Wear Red and donate a gold coin 

31/10 Yr 6 Outback Spectacular Excursion 

1/11 P – 3 Swimming 

2/11 Yr 6 Graduation 

3/11 Yr 2 & 3 Science Excursion 

1/12 Awards Night 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Welcome to week three.  All students have settled into the school routines beautifully and have been 
engaged in learning in, about and through the Australian Curriculum. In addition, Swimming Lessons for 
Prep to Year Three students, and Dance Lessons for all students commenced last week.  By the end of this 
week, you will have received your child’s Classroom Newsletter about what they will be learning this term.  
Our termly Classroom Newsletters are another way that we like to keep you informed.  At the end of this 
Semester students will receive their end of semester Report Cards.  It is paramount in order to achieve 
improved and enhanced learning outcomes, that students’ attend school every day, as ‘Every Day Counts’. 
 
Every Day Counts 
It is compulsory for all age eligible children to come to school.  It is an expectation that students come to 
school every day.    Children who do not attend school every day can miss valuable learning opportunities.  
The following table show the impact that absenteeism can have on a child’s learning outcomes. 

 
If your child becomes unwell, keeping your child home to avoid spreading illnesses is recommended.  
Continuing to contact our school office to inform of your child’s absence is appreciated. 



Updating Family and Medical Information  

From time to time information may change, and in order to ensure that we are providing the best care, we 

would appreciate you updating all of this important information, as is relevant to your child’s situation. 

If you have changed any family information, including your address, phone, email, or emergency contact 
person details, could you please inform the Office so that we can make this change and update our system.  
If your child has any medical condition, or important information, including medication that needs to be 
administered, could you please also ensure that we have this important information.  It is a Department of 
Education and Training requirement that all medication is in the original packaging and contains the child’s 
name and dosage, which must be stored at the office for administering by a staff member.  A letter from 
your child’s doctor is also required for staff to be able to administer medication.  If your child has a medical 
condition, such as, but not limited to Anaphylaxis, Epilepsy, and Asthma etc.… it is a departmental 
requirement that we have a medical management plan with detailed information that supports the 
management of your child/ren.  We also ask that you review your child’s medical plan is reviewed annually 
and that you inform us of any updated changes.   
 
Enrolment Management Plan 
Peak Crossing State School recognises as its prime obligation, the provision of access to an appropriate 
educational service for students whose principal place of residence is within the school’s catchment area. 
Because of enrolment capacity and growth, Peak Crossing State School must ensure action is taken to 
manage enrolments. The Principal must restrict enrolment of out-of-catchment students to ensure in-
catchment students can enrol at their local state school, without requiring additional facilities. 
 
The School Enrolment Management Plan (School EMP) sets out the conditions under which students may 
be enrolled into Peak Crossing State School, subject to any other requirements or limitations in: 
 
• The Education (General Provisions) Act 2006 
This School EMP is supported by: 
• Enrolment in State Primary, Secondary and Special Schools procedure 
• School Enrolment Management Plans (School EMP) procedure 
 
Peak Crossing State School has recently had its Enrolment Management Plan reviewed by the Department 
of Education and Training.  There is specific criteria on what constitutes an ‘in catchment’ enrolment and an 
‘out of catchment enrolment’ This information can be found on the Department of Education and Training 
website and will also be placed in our School Handbook which is currently being reviewed and will be 
available in 2018.   Due to the redesignation of a room in one of our school buildings, Peak Crossing State 
School now has an enrolment capacity of 259 students, previously we were capped at 236 students.   
Taking all of the above information into account, Peak Crossing State School will be able to take a small 
number of out of catchment Prep enrolments in 2018.  Further information can be obtained from our school 
office. 
 
2018 Prep Enrolments and Prep Transition 
We are now taking PREP enrolments for 2018.  If you have a child who will be ready to commence Prep 
(turning 5 by the 30th of June, 2018), or you know someone else that does, and they would love to attend 
our great little school, please encourage them to contact our School Office as soon as possible.   
 
If you have a child or know of a child who will turn 5 on or before the 31st of July, 2018, and you 
consider that they may be a contender for early entry to Prep, due to the child having the social, emotional, 
physical and cognitive attributes required by legislation for early entry to Prep, please contact the Principal 
to make an appointment to discuss your child’s eligibility and to receive an application form.  All Early 
Childhood Education Centres provide age appropriate pedagogies and differentiate, however sometimes 
they may also feel that a child who meets the early entry to prep guidelines would be well suited for a 
school setting.  Providing a letter of support from your child’s Early Childhood Centre, may also assist with 
supporting an early entry to Prep application.  There are no guarantees that any child eligible for Prep will 
be enrolled in 2018, but for any child who meets the early entry to Prep criteria, applications are 
encouraged. 
 
Our 2018 Prep Parent/Carer Information session is on tomorrow Wednesday 18, commencing at 3 pm.  We 
look forward to seeing as many parents and carers there as possible.  Come along and hear about all the 
wonderful things that our school will be doing.  An opportunity to ask questions and obtain information 



about uniforms and before and after school care will also be available. Our Transition program will then 
commence next week on Wednesday the 25th of October. 

 
2018 Prep Transition Program 

 

Dates Transition Event Time Place 

18th October Parent Information 

Session 

3.30pm – 4.30pm Library 

25TH October School Tour 9-9.30 Meet at the School 

Library & tour the school 

1st November Prep Transition  9-10am School Library 

8th November Prep Transition 9-11am Prep Classrooms 

15th November Prep Transition 9-11am Prep Classrooms 

 22nd November Prep Transition 9-11am Prep Classrooms 

 
 
Please note: That although we work closely with Goodstart Early Learning Centre, all eligible Prep students 
whether they attend an Early Learning Childhood Centre or not, are welcome to attend.  
  

All children must be accompanied by a parent/carer or nominated adult. 

 

Classes for 2017 

Across this term indicative predicted enrolment numbers of students attending Peak Crossing State School 
for 2018, will be sent to our Human Resources sector within the department.  Teachers are allocated to 
schools based on the number of students attending.  On day eight in 2018, schools state-wide submit their 
final numbers for confirmation of allocations.  If you know that your child will be leaving our school, or 
perhaps your child may be enrolling, could you please inform us at the earliest convenience.   

 

If your child/ren will be attending Peak Crossing in 2018 and your child has any health or medical concerns 
that you think we need to be aware of when considering the placement of your child in classes in 2017, 
then I extend an invitation to you to please submit in writing to the Principal, this important information, by 
no later than, Friday the 3rd of November.  Information provided, may include physical, emotional, social, 
or cultural needs and important information.  Of course, we also know your student’s needs, but from time 
to time circumstances and information can change, and we encourage you to inform us of anything that 
may be detrimental to the placement of your child in classes in 2018.   

Please note: Of course, as you would realise, this invitation is not a pick your teacher or pick your friends 
invitation. We are also bound to have multi-age classes in 2018.  This should be no cause for concern, as 
even in one year level class, there are differing levels of ability.  All teachers differentiate teaching 
instruction and support in accordance with students’ individual needs. 

Every effort will be made to take this information into consideration when placing students in classes for 
2018.  Teachers will also provide key information and current and future class teachers will also collaborate 
to look at the placement of students in classes, in order to make the best decisions for students and their 
learning.  During the final week of school, students will have a thirty minute session to meet their future 
class teacher for 2018. 

 
State Education Week 
State Education Week is held from the 23rd of October to Friday the 3rd of November.  As part of our 
commitment to State Education Week, our school will hold a Student Future Leaders meeting forum, 
celebrate World Teacher’s Day, and acknowledge ‘Day for Daniel’.  We will have a special Assembly on 



Friday the 27th of October to acknowledge our wonderful teachers and engage in some super important 
child safety messages.   
 
Day for Daniel Morcombe – Wear Red, Educate and Donate. 
‘Day for Daniel’ is Australia’s largest child safety awareness and education day. On Friday the 27th of 
October, students are encouraged to wear red to school in acknowledgement of ‘Day for Daniel’.  Students 
will also be engaged in lessons and immersed in activities with their teacher to educate and promote 
keeping kids safe.  Your child is encouraged to wear red on this day and bring a gold coin donation.  All 
money received will go to the Daniel Morcombe Foundation. The Daniel Morcombe Foundation cannot 
operate without financial support.  Funds raised are channelled into ‘Harm Prevention’ initiatives that 
benefit communities. 
 
World Teacher’s Day 
Friday, 27 October 2017, marks World Teachers’ Day in Queensland – a day to celebrate our educator’s 
commitment, resilience, passion and care. 
Each and every one of our Teachers’ do a sensational job at developing the academic, social, and 
emotional growth of children.  On Friday the 27th of October we will be acknowledging the wonderful work 
our Teacher’s do by holding a special assembly at 9.15am.  Please come along and help acknowledge the 
wonderful work of our Teachers.  On behalf of all of our school community thank you to all of our amazing 
teachers. 
 
2018 Student Leaders 
Our school has also reviewed our student leader nomination process both last year and this year.  More 
information will be sent home with potential future school leaders next week, however, the following 
process will be administered this year: 
 

1. Students attend a Leadership information session/future leader’s forum conducted by the Principal 

and Head of Curriculum. Leadership Nomination Forms will be distributed – Week 4 – Thursday 26th 

of October. 

2. Students will submit their Nomination form by Thursday the 2nd of November.   

3. Week 5 – Tuesday November 7th shortlisting will occur based on criteria (Key staff – classroom, 

specialist, and support will collaborate to consider shortlisted nominees). 

4. Week 5 – Thursday 9th November – Shortlisted applicants will be notified. 

5. Week 6 – Thursday 14th November – Selected students to have a leadership meeting with the 

Principal and Head of Curriculum 

6. Week 7 – Speech on Assembly - Monday 20th of November, commencing at 10am. Students and 

staff to vote for 2018 School Leaders.  

7. Week 9 – Successful applicants (School Leaders and Sports House Captains) will be announced at 

the whole school Awards ceremony on the 1st of December. 

 
Behaviour 
It is always important to remind students of our school rules: ‘Be Safe’, ‘Be Respectful’, and ‘Be 
Responsible’.  These school rules are the expectations we hope that our students will display at home and 
in all community areas.   
 
Our Positive Behaviour Learning team will continue to engage in ongoing professional development this 
term, with our school hosting staff from some Fassifern Schools on Wednesday afternoon and attending 
Professional Development on the 12th of October.  Our Professional Development is led by South East 
Regional Office Positive Behaviour Learning Coordinator Ryan Donovan and South East Region Behaviour 
Services Coordinator Paul Leitch.  Our Positive Behaviour Learning initiatives continue to remain a school 
priority. 
 
Our behaviour focus this fortnight is: 
 

‘I am a safe student in summer’ 
 

If you ever have any suggestions or feedback regarding our whole school responsible behaviour plan, we 
would love to hear from you.   



Oktoberfest – Thank you Frau L 
 

 
Assembly 
Assembly is held each Monday, commencing at 9.15am. Please come along to hear our messages and to 
join in the celebration of students receiving awards.  Please not that we will have two Assemblies next 
week.  One on our usual Monday 22nd October, and one on Friday 27th of October at 9.15am to 
acknowledge ‘Day for Daniel’, and ‘World Teacher’s Day’.  We will then have no Assembly on Monday the 
29th of October, due to two Assemblies in the one week. 
 



Visitors 
Just a reminder that all visitors, spending time at the school to assist with any school based activity, must 
sign in and out using the Visitors Book kept at the Office.  This is an Education Queensland requirement to 
ascertain who is on the school premises at all times.  Your assistance with this is greatly appreciated. 
 
Feedback 
If you ever have any feedback you would like to provide, or any ideas or suggestions for our school, I would 
love to hear from you.  I have an open door policy, so please don’t hesitate to contact me.   
 
 
Have a fantastic fortnight, 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Jennifer Fenwick 
 (Principal ~ Peak Crossing State School) 

 

 

Congratulations to the following students for receiving your awards 

CLASSROOM AWARDS 

Kody M, Isabella Mc, Charlize V, Zac C, Simone T, Conner HP, 
Oscar Mc, Kacie W, Samuel W, Annabelle C, Brydie S, Emily P 
Connor M, Flynn C, James L, Thomas T, Isabelle E, Locky P, 
Georgia E, Natalie A, Travis P 
 

SUCCESS GOTCHA AWARDS 

Jordan – Year 2 

Thomas – Year 2 

Gabby – P/1 

 

 

READING AWARDS 

Luke W, Alex B, Matarna A, Maddison S, Abbey C, Alexander M, 

Elias M, Ameera A, James P, Charlie S 

 

 

 



 

COME CAMPING  

The Religion Teachers of Harrisville, Peak Crossing, Roadvale and Kalbar State Schools are once again 

holding a Camp on the weekend of the 28
th
 & 29

th
 October 20147. It will be held at the property of David 

and Gwen Roderick, as it was last year. Application forms with more information will be sent out after the 

September holidays to children in Year 5/6. In the meantime, if you would like more information, please call 

Gwen on 0408 730 042 or 5467 1322 

 

 

 

 

TUCKSHOP                                                                                                     

Pre-orders for Tuckshop are on Wednesday morning. Please remember that if you do pre-order it makes the 

process of ordering stock etc. a lot smoother and will eliminate anyone missing out. Also a reminder that if 

you do not have brown paper bags, we can provide them for 5c each. Please remember 1 item per bag for all 

orders. We require volunteers to help.  If you can help, please contact Rebecca Hines 04247 607 129. Any 

help would be greatly appreciated.  
 

UNIFORM SHOP                                                  
                                                                                                                       

The uniform shop will be trialling a new time for Term 3 - Tuesday mornings from 8.45 to 9.15 am. Please 

note that payments can be made through the P & C via direct deposit. If you are unable to attend the uniform 

shop in this time please contact Trish on trishanddoug@live.com.au. Uniforms can be left at the school 

office for collection or delivered to your childôs classroom. 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE FOR DIRECT DEPOSIT PAYMENTS, YOUR RECEIPT MUST BE SHOWN FOR 

COLLECTION  
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The P & C Fund Raising Committee have organised a School Disco 

Friday 20th October. 

6.15 ï 8.15 pm. Cost is $5.00 per student. Please RSVP by Thursday 

19th October for catering purposes. 

Please contact Kathy on 0417 716 032 if you require further details. 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 



             

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


